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    Mosier City Council Meeting
November 19th, 2014

Mosier Creek Terrace 7:00 p.m.


Council: Mayor Andrea Rogers; Councilors Arlene Burns, Peny Wallace, Emily Reed
Staff: City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick
Absent: None     

Excused: Councilors Garth Kightingler, Mary Lou Perry
Audience: Peter Cornelison from Friends of the Columbia Gorge, Todd Reeves (Snow Plow Service), Brad Mosher from The Dalles Chronicle
CALL TO ORDER
Meeting was called to order by Mayor Rogers at 7:05 p.m.
ADDITIONS/CORRECTIONS

Peter Cornelison’s presentation on updates to the Oil Train issues was added as item #3 on the business agenda.
BUSINESS FROM THE AUDIENCE

None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES, November 5th,  2014
Councilor Reed made a motion to approve the Minutes for November 5th 2014, with the addition of a statement that after the council discussion on the Strategic Plan project she felt more comfortable about the proposal.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
REVIEW/APPROVAL of BILLS 

Councilor Burns made a motion to approve bills.  Councilor Wallace seconded.  

Motion passed unanimously.
CORRESPONDENCE/STAFF/COUNCIL REPORTS

Mayor Rogers moved correspondence and staff reports to the end of the meeting.  

BUSINESS 
1.   Snow Plow Service Proposal:  Todd Reeves
Reeves introduced himself as a resident of Mosier who is interested in offering snow plow services to the City.  Reeves has a pickup with a blade and a sanding unit on the back.  He can offer gravel service, but does not have his own supply of dry gravel.  City Manager Fitzpatrick spoke to the County Public Works Department the week prior about accessing gravel from the County yard on State St.  The County will allow Todd to use their gravel this year and will charge the City for the gravel.  It is uncertain whether the County will allow access next year.  Todd worked with the City Manager on the map that outlines the Priority levels of service within the City limits established by Council, and he gave a price quote for each level, with and without gravel.  Councilor Burns remarked that she would prefer to accept Todd Reeves’ services because he lives in town and can react quickly to the City’s needs and also can offer graveling service at the same time, which is a significant cost savings.
Councilor Reed made a motion to accept Todd Reeves Snow Plow Service Proposal. Councilor Wallace seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

2. Snow Plow Route General Discussion
Council discussed the correspondence received from residents on 5th Ave, Blanchard Blvd, and the public access way/alley called Riverside.  The general consensus from Council was that because the City had made clear to the developer of Mosier Bluffs when the subdivision was created that the City did not have the capacity to snow plow those steep roads, that the City would not plow within the Mosier Bluffs subdivision.  Council had already made a previous decision not to plow public access roads, which by law are the responsibility of the contiguous property owners.  

3. Oil Train Update (Friends of the Columbia Gorge, Peter Cornelison)
Cornelison said that Utah has emerged as the next tar sands crude oil provider with as much or more oil as Alberta, Canada.  The Union Pacific Rail Road is positioned to haul it from Utah through the Gorge on the Oregon side to terminals on the West Coast.  Coal is also still an issue:  if the Gateway and Millenium terminals are permitted, over 20-30 trains a day hauling coal would go through the Gorge.  Covering the load is too expensive, so they spray the top of the coal car with a surfactant which has its own issues.  Cornelison said that the Climate Action Network is holding meetings in Hood River once a month focusing on oil/coal exports.  There were 37 people at the last meeting.  He asked if Mosier would write a letter of concern to the Surface Board of Transportation about concerns of coal freight through the Gorge.  
Councilor Burns made a motion to write the STB a letter detailing Mosier’s concerns. Councilor Reed seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

4. Public Hearing:  Chapter 5.05:  Regulation and Franchising of Utilities
Mayor Rogers closed the regular City Council meeting and opened the public hearing.  She asked that the public limit their comments to the ordinance and then asked for public testimony.  There was no testimony.  

Councilor Wallace made a motion to read Chapter 5.05 for the first and second time by title only.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion Passed.  Mayor read the ordinance by title only.  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the first and second readings by title only and adopt Chapter 5.05 Regulation and Franchising of Utilities.  Councilor Burns seconded.  No discussion.  Motion passed unanimously.  Mayor Rogers closed the public hearing and opened the regular City council meeting.
5. Operation Wormwood

Manager Fitzpatrick worked with ODOT and State Parks, the contiguous property owners to the planting site, and US Fish and Wildlife to come to an agreement regarding the rare plant and possible impacts on Rock Creek park as a public recreational area.  US Fish and Wildlife made several concessions in writing that would prevent the plant (if it thrives) from interfering with recreational activities in the Park, on State Parks land, or activities within the ODOT ROW.  
6. Certificate of Interment Rights for Municipal Cemeteries

Manager Fitzpatrick explained that the City was getting very close to receiving authorization from the State Mortuary Board to allow for new cremains burials at the Mosier Pioneer Cemetery.  Both city cemeteries needed a new type of Certificate.  In the past, cemeteries had actually deeded the land of the plots to purchasers.  Currently, cemeteries only offer interment rights.
Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the Certificate as written.  Councilor Burns seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Committee Reports:

Personnel Committee will meet on December 7th.  
Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.                         Approved this 7th day of January, 2014
                                                                            Attest:

___________________________________      _________________________________

Arlene Burns, Mayor                                          Kathleen Fitzpatrick, City Manager

